From: Forrest, David [mailto:dforrest@iso-ne.com]

Sent: Friday, January 26, 2018 7:32 AM

To: Enayati, Babak; Conway, Michael; Stevens, Nancy (DPU); 'Tony Morreale'; Janke, Cynthia; Bonazoli,
John; Bingham, Gerry (ENE); 'Brendan Canavan'; 'Steven Casey'; 'Coleman, Mary H.'; Daniel, Ghebre
(DPU); 'Samuel Eaton'; 'Richard Gross'; 'Jack Habib'; 'Stuart Hollis'; 'Brett Jacobson'; Jones, Keith; Judge,
Michael (ENE); 'Kelly, Kevin G.'; '"Wolf Koste'; 'Paul Krell'; 'LaBrake-Jr, Neil F.'; Lauwers, Will (ENE); 'Erica
McConnell'; Bingham, Gerry (ENE)

Cc: McBride, Alan; Coddington, Michael; 'Boemer, Jens'; 'brian@irecusa.org'

Subject: ISO-NE Source Requirement Document

Attached is a draft of ISO-NE Source Requirement Document for inverters. Please provide your
comments by Tuesday January 30 so that | can finalize the SRD by the January 31 date set by the TSRG.
Please review the default settings in section 4 as the need for this information was identified after the
last TSRG meeting.

I did not put the specific dates and restriction to PV solar applications in this SRD because the goal is to
have the SRD apply in all New England states and the timing in some states may be different. The
specific dates and restriction to PV solar applications will be contained in ISO-NE’s letter to the
Massachusetts utilities that was requested by the TSRG. The SRD and the letter to the utilities will be
posted on the TSRG website.

Also, in the future, this SRD may be applicable to other inverter-based DER. To facilitate transmission
planning it is desirable for any type of DER or energy storage technology that has significant penetration
to have the same performance during abnormal events.

If you need to speak to me about this SRD, please feel free to call me on my cell phone at 860-597-3456.



